Teaching and Learning Advisory Council (TLAC)

2005-2006 Annual Report to the Academic Senate

Introduction

The Academic Senate has charged the Teaching and Learning Advisory Council (TLAC) with stimulating the creation of a campus culture that truly values, promotes, recognizes, and rewards excellence in teaching and learning in proportion to its stated significance in the university mission. TLAC is interested in:
1. Engaging the university community in dialogue about what constitutes excellent in teaching and learning

2. Serving as a resource to the university concerning teaching and learning information, including philosophy, methodology, technology, science of learning information, etc. 

3. Determining the needs of faculty members in their quest to achieve teaching and learning outcomes and assisting them to meet those needs 

4. Recommending policies for promoting and improving the impetus for teaching and learning excellence 

5. Networking with other committees (where appropriate) to meet shared goals 

6. Recognizing teaching and learning excellence on campus 

7. Providing faculty with opportunities to encounter varied teaching and learning practices and to share its expertise. 

8. Supporting faculty in acquiring the knowledge, skills, and dispositions for teaching and learning in a culturally diverse campus community.

This report contains a summary of TLAC activities during the 2005-2006 academic year. 
Report of Activities

TLAC held its first organizational meeting on September 9, 2005. The Committee met roughly every four weeks during the academic year (third Friday of each month).
TLAC spent much of 2005-2006 on planning and conducting two major activities:

1. NMU’s Excellence in Teaching Awards: Dr. Kathy Heikkila (Education) and Dr. Laura Soldner (English) were NMU’s Excellence in Teaching Award recipients for 2005-2006, and
2. Two Days of University-wide Workshops on Best Practices in Online Education: We surveyed faculty interest in various topics for distance education and received a 21.3% response rate for our survey. We invited Penny Ralston Berg from University of Wisconsin-Extension to present “Best Practices in Online Education” (2/23/06 with 29 participants) and Dr. Susan Gallagher-Lepak, Dept. of Nursing, UW-Green Bay to present “Assessing Critical Thinking in Online Courses” (2/24/06 with 16 participants).
TLAC engaged in a collaborative effort with the English Department to co-sponsor a university-wide forum on student writing, “Defining and Achieving Excellence in Student Writing at NMU” (3/01/06 with approximately 35 participants). The purpose of the forum was to foster dialogue among all NMU departments about writing and to exchange ideas about how all faculty and instructors across the university could continue to encourage strong student writing beyond EN 211.
The Committee adopted a diversity-focused goal: “Supporting faculty in acquiring the knowledge, skills, and dispositions for teaching and learning in a culturally diverse campus community.”
Our members will conduct a planning meeting in May 2006 to map a course of action for 2006-2007. We are in “the throes of very good brainstorming.” 
We look forward to a great year of excellence in teaching and learning at NMU in 2006-2007!
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